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	                            Clerk/RFO Nicola Roberts
Village Farm
Manmoel
Blackwood
NP12 0RW 

Tel. 07904 061754
www.riscaeastcc.org.uk
e-mail riscaeastcommunitycouncil@outlook.com



1001 Attendance and Apologies

 Meeting started 5.33pm

To record attendance and receive apologies.

1001.1  Community Councillors present – Councillors Rob Derravan, , Rosemary Creedy, Zoe Davies, Nigel George and Christinne Thomas

1001.2  Apologies were received Cllr Phillipa Leonard, Deb Crahart and Arianna Leonard.

. 
1002 Minutes of the previous meeting 
These were received as a true record Cllr Christine Thomas proposed and Zoe Davies seconded that the minutes were correct. 
1003 Matters arising from the minutes 
(a) Park Benches Park View benches are ready to order once the Committee approves the spend – Committee approved the Clerk to progress with the order.  The other areas discussed were to wait until the Council have decided where they are siteing their benches and then the Committee will consider further benches if there is a need.
(b)  Previous Committee member S Thorne – the Committee recognized Sue’s time and efforts that she has put into the Council as her time as Councillor and are extremely grateful.
(c) -  Election of Coucnillors – the Clerk relayed the process that would take place for all the Committee members come the May Local Elections.
(d) – Two applications for funding had been received to date.  Deb Crahart had declared and inteterest in the St David’s Methodist Chruch and Zoe Lewis declared an interest in the TLC funding application.  Both applications were approved and the amounts were £150 and £421.68 respectively.  It was noted that organisations applying for funding should be encouraged to apply sooner as the Committee were conscious that they needed time to review and approve and wold fall in more inline with the Committee meeting frequency.  The Chairman is to write to the Methodist Church to thank them for their efforts at the Christmas Fayre and use of the facilities during the year.
(e)  - Rob Derraven brought to the Committee’s attention that he was aware of a bid for funding by the Salvation Army.  This had not yet been received.  In order to expedite the payment of this application the Committee approved in principle an award of £200 on correct receipt of the application.
1004 To receive the financial report from the Clerk

1004.1  The clerk ran through the report and the proposed expenditure was agreed.

1004.2 The clerk asked about starting the precept budget preparation – the Clerk enquired about the setting of the precept.  It was decided to leave the precept at £12 and to prepare the figures on this basis in readiness for the January meeting to agree the budget.
1004.3.  The write up for the Risca Directory would now be prepared for the next addition and then the next submission would be a joint effort between Christine Thomas and Zoe Lewis.
1005 – Correspondance 































An email was received via Risca Town Council of two Christmas lights that were not working – the Clerk is to look into this.

1006 – Christmas Fayre



























The Christmas Fayre was a success.  It was agreed however, that in future years a sub committee would be established to orgnise any events that were to take place.  This would ease decision making and expedite and orgnisation.
1007 – To receive the report from Councillor Nigel George
There has been some success with the issues that have been occurring at Channel View.

Highways have been contacted with regards to the traffic at Elm Drive.  However, the Welsh Government are in the process of releases updated legislation and therefore it was logical to hold any recommendations until this was released. 
The parking at Trenewydd was also going to be considered.
1008 To discuss local issues raised by Councillors
(a) Ty Sign Ward – a number of antisocial beahiour instances have occurred at the shops.  The Police are also aware of a number of burgalaries that have taken place.
(b) Pontymister Upper Ward – nothing to report.
(c)  Trenewydd - nothing to report.

1009 Planning Notifications 
One planning application was noted and no objection made.
1010 Any other business 

1010.1  Clerk was approved to purchase a suitable printer in the new year sales.
1010.2 The content of the websitre was to be added to the next meeting.
1010.3 There will be a need to formally agree the new representatives for the Committee that Sue Thorne was a member.  This will be added to the next agenda.
1010.4  The Clerk was asked to send an invite out to the Committee members to meet for Coffee/ hot chocolate and a mince pie on the 16th December at the TLC.
1000.5 – Date of next meeting 13th January 2022
Signed……………………………………………………….Chairman 9th December 2021
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